
 

 

 

 

  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
                                   

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

Tattslotto Lucky Supplementary Number Draw 
The Club’s Tattslotto Comp is now underway and we will list the winners each 
week here for you to see who won when you didn’t! 
 
 

 

President John’s Report 
 
 

  

Position Name Mobile Email Address 

President John Jones 0419 113 065 jjones@netcon.net.au 

Secretary John Jones                    0419 113 065 eaglehawkrotary@gmail.com 

Bulletin Alison Bacon 0417 562 952 eaglehawkrc.newsletter@gmail.com 

Treasurer Ron Payne 0419 946 994 ronald_payne1952@outlook.com  

R.I. President Mark Maloney   

District Governor Grant Hocking   

Assistant Governor Cliff Downey   

Our Rotary meetings are currently being held 
online via zoom. 

 
See below for details on the program for each 

Club meeting. 
 

Dates for Your Diaries  

June 24
th

 
RC Eaglehawk Changeover -  Zoom – Log in using this link 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/88102433477 

June 27
th

 D9800 Changeover 

July 1
st

 
Club General Meeting – Zoom – Log in using this link 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/88102433477 
Bob Glindermann - Donations In Kind (DIK) 

eaglehawkrotary@gmail.com                                
www.facebook.com/eaglehawkrotaryclub 

www.eaglehawkrotary.org.au 
Club No 18317 

ABN 18279406625 
Chartered 8th August 1966.   
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Meet Wednesdays 
6.00pm for 6.30pm start  

at California Gully 
Mechanic’s Institute 

Eaglehawk. 

 

JUNE 

 
Birthdays  

1
st
 Walter Lourie 

8
th

 Brian Fitzpatrick 
10

th
 Ron Payne 

14
th

 Glenyce Lourie 
24

th
 June Layton 

 
Inductions 

1
st
 Sarah Wainwright (2018) 

5
th

 Graeme Lock (1998) 
13

th
 Rita O’Brien (2007) 

24
th

 Les Dingfelder (2009) 
 
Anniversaries 

 

Winners to date are – 
 25/4/2020 # 31 Geoff Gallagher   30/5/2020 # 42 Geoff Adcock  
 2/5/2020 # 35 Leon Scott   6/6/2020 # 42 Geoff Adcock  
 9/5/2020 # 34 No Winner   13/6/2020 # 28 Gordon McKern 
 16/5/2020 # 15 John Gurr   20/6/2020 
 23/5/2020 # 31 Geoff Gallagher  27/6/2020 
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President’s Report 
 
This week I had the pleasure and privilege of hosting my final Board meeting 
at my home and it was wonderful to have all Board members in attendance. It 
was quite a casual meeting but significant issues were discussed. 
 
A major discussion point was the setting of fees for 2020/21. The District has 
reduced its levies on the condition that the reduction is passed on to 
members. The Board decided to set the annual subscription at $275.00, this 
represents a reduction of $20.00 from the subscription in 2019/20 and 
invoices will be circulated in the near future to ensure we can meet deadlines 
for payment. Members will note that invoices will be issued in two instalments 
this year, another way for us to assist members at this time.  We are indebted 
to incoming treasurer Alison for her comprehensive preparation of documents 
to allow the Board to make an informed decision. 
 
After six years in the role Rod Hanson is stepping down as Foundation 
Director, a role he fulfilled with distinction. Rod did highlight that, during 
his time in the role, the Club has contributed about $95,000 to Foundation 
- thank you to all who have helped to generate such a significant sum for 
a wonderful cause. 
 
Fundraising will continue to be a major challenge in the next Rotary year. 
We have been advised that the Swap Meet has been cancelled for this 
year and this will be a major blow for all Bendigo Rotary clubs. This 
means that our Christmas trailer raffle, in association with RC Bendigo 
South, will be particularly important. We are in the process of sourcing 
prizes for the raffle and prices for the trailer and motor bike, the two key 
major attractions. 
 
With the surrendering of the Bendigo Strathdale Charter we have assumed the role of sponsor Club for 
Bendigo Senior Secondary College. A major program is the National Youth Science Forum (NYSF) and 
so far, we have four nominations, all outstanding candidates. The application deadline has been 
extended and so we are not sure when the interview process in Melbourne will take place. Lynne Cooper 
(Bendigo Strathdale), continues to play a leading role in the NYSF process. 
 
The Board meeting was an opportunity for me to thank all Board members for their wonderful 
contributions and their personal support during the year. We have had to be quite flexible in response to 
the unexpected resignations of some but Directors have willingly come forward to fill those roles. This, 
combined with the unforeseen consequences of the Covid 19 crisis, has made it something of a 
challenging year but I believe we have managed it well and that we are well placed to respond positively 
next year and into the future. 
 
Our next meeting will be a ‘Changeover with a difference’ as it will be a Zoom meeting. I will present our 
annual report, foreshadow presentations, and ‘induct’ Mick Costello as President for 2020/21. At this 
stage we anticipate resuming at the Mechanics in some form on July 15 where some of the physical 
presentations can be conducted. 
 
I look forward to catching up with you all on the 24th at 7:00 pm. 
 
 
John P Jones 
 
President 2019/20 

 
  

William and Georgia 

– absolute cuteness 



 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 
FOR SALE   ***   Rotary Keep Cups   ***   FOR SALE 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Our District 9800 Conference Committee has worked hard to minimise the impact of the cancellation of 

the conference, and we are extremely grateful to all who have supported and assisted us in this process. 

 

We now have the opportunity to offer you a unique opportunity of a different kind. We have a supply of 

Rotary branded 'Keep Cups' that were designed and ordered for our conference that are now available 

for purchase. 

They are easy to order by simply going to – 

https://www.trybooking.com/BJKLH 

PRICE DROP!    SEE THE NEW PRICING     PRICE DROP! 

All Prices include postage direct to your home. 

1 cup $22, 2 cups $40, 3 cups $55 and 4 cups $70.... 

Ensure you secure your very special Rotary Keep Cup. 

ORDER NOW! 

Clubs now able to bulk purchase to use for 
promotional purposes/speaker gifts etc. 

  

https://www.trybooking.com/BJKLH?fbclid=IwAR0AfmriPGg8Rph8zTecWtFvTkD-zdqglPcSQ2DQdqGbWdw_9cdD9tLlz_s


 

 

 

 

 
  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Members who have missed out on the RI 

Convention in Hawaii this year may like to 

consider the Virtual Convention planned from 

20th June through until the 27th June.  Not quite 

the same as sunning yourself on Waikiki – but 

you can sit back front of your roaring log fire 

and enjoy the 2020 Virtual Convention – pick 

the sessions that are of interest and join in! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  



 

 

 

 

 
"THE EAGLEHAWK BOROUGH BAND" 
 
 A Band with a strong Cornish Heritage 
  
In the days when this town was of world wide renown 
For everything under the sun, 
The old Borough Band, by the scribes of the land,  
Was rated second to none. 
So to uphold their claim, and the Borough's proud name 
They had challenged the best to compete 
For the honour that goes, as everyone knows, 
With the champion band at South Street. 
So they practised each night, 'neath a kerosene light, 
Till their backs and their bottoms were sore, 
For Bandmaster Porter would give them no quarter, 
Till they mastered the musical score. 
With perfection complete, it was out on the street 
To practise the marching routine, 
With precision they strode, up and down Peg-Leg Road, 
Such a sight had seldom been seen. 
Now Billie Treloar, he was just five feet four, 
He was plump and as wide as they come, 
And when the band came in view, it's for certain they knew, 
He'd be thumping the Borough base drum. 
And as they passed by, with their heads held high, 
As they followed the Borough's ensign, 
You felt a real pride surge through you inside, 
As they marched five abreast and in line. 
Then a short sharp command changed the course of the band, 
In a trice they had wheeled and were gone, 
But the drum, it is true, obstructed his view, 
So Billie marched blissfully on. 
With his legions at zero, our drum-thumping hero, 
Paraded his skill like a swell, 
With his drum to the fore, passed by Davies' store, 
To Fitzpatrick's Prince Patrick Hotel. 
Then the folk standing round, when they heard this strange sound 
Were almost struck dumb with surprise, 
One man in command of  one-man band? 
They couldn't believe eyes. 
Then a gutter-side lout gave old Billie a shout, 
As the gutter-side louts mostly do, 
Then in utter dismay, they heard Billie say, 
"Ave'ee seen a brass band about, you?" 
So Billie Treloar lives on in folk lore, 
And when people foregather to talk, 
They will laugh at the jokes of the funny old blokes, 
Who once lived in old Eaglehawk. 
And some day in High Street, you may hear a drum beat, 
And if you're puzzled to reckon the score, 
Don't panic in fear, if no soul should appear, 
It's the ghost of old Billie Treloar. 
 

 


